Sept. 22, 2025 Dear Family and Friends,

Some exciting things are happening in regards to building in Rosario, Uchumayo. With the titles to the four lots officially in our names and filed in public records, we finally signed a contract with the architect for the house plans. This included a topographic study as well as soil studies. Last week the drone pilot came out with all his gear and completed the topographic study. Yesterday a different engineer came out and took soil samples in 3 spots. Even though he dug down more than 10 feet, it



was all sand. He seemed positive that construction would be fine. The foundation will be more expensive than in a place with rocky soil or bedrock but still doable. Because the house will be built in such a way that it

crosses the boundary between two of the lots we will need to file paperwork to join the 4 lots as 1. Then it's just a building permit and away we go. That being said, it might drag on a little bit as paperwork in Peru isn't known for speed and efficiency. We also signed a separate contract with the architect in regards to a plan for the church building. The actual building of a church building will still be quite a ways out as we really need to do the house and live there as soon as possible. Please be praying for us that we would have wisdom in all of this process. For those of you that have asked about how to give towards the house



project, just include a note to TBM saying that it is for the house project. For those of you that have expressed interest in helping with the church project, we will be setting up a separate project fund for that. As soon as it is ready I will get that information out.

We also have been blessed with the presence of Anderson these last two Saturdays. He hasn't been very regular recently, which was a cause of concern for us. He even helped cook lunch for us and the other kids this last Saturday.

We have decided to change the timing of our annual Christmas event this year. Christmas time gets so busy and hectic that we moved it up to November 22 this year. We will still do everything the same as we usually do along with some gifts for the



children and the store where they can buy things with Bible verses or by answering questions about the Bible lesson I will share. Please be praying that all Christ will be honored.

Thanks for your prayers and support.

Finish Strong, Jeff and Angela Anderson

Check out our webpage (<u>Arequipa Project</u>) with Tentmakers for support information and/or to view past updates and videos.



